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Dear Parents and Students,

It is with much excitement that I welcome you to the 2014-2015 school year. I hope that you have had a fun-filled summer and are ready for a successful school year.  I look forward to getting to know your son or daughter.  During the upcoming year, the emphasis in Language Arts will be on increasing critical reading comprehension skills when students read for information, as well as argumentative writing.  In the process, I will expect a great deal from your child, but never more than he or she can handle.  I am tough and strict but I am also fair.  I will also encourage your child to trust his/her classmates as we build a classroom community where teamwork and performance are valued along with the other objectives of the Common Core Curriculum.  My goal is to make language come alive.
Students will also focus on improving writing and language skills through the completion of multiple compositions related to a variety of genres and for a multitude of purposes (with an emphasis on informative, argumentative, and narrative writing).  Students will read and write daily, with a balance of brief and extended responses assigned. In order to meet these goals, the students will study essential questions, revolving around these following units: Truth, Choices, Identity, and Values.
Students will be assessed on reading, writing, grammar, speaking, and listening. With the Common Core, students will be expected to do much more writing and independent work than in previous years.  However, students will have ample opportunity to edit and revise their writing and work before being assessed.  Those students who have not mastered the topic and who need some re-teaching will have tutoring made available to them.  

	Rules
	Behavior

	1) I will be respectful at all times.

2) I will be on time to class and prepared for learning.

3) I will only leave my seat when permitted by Mr. Taylor.

4) I will follow all directions the first time they are given. 


	Consequences

Acceptable classroom behavior that follows the posted rules will be expected at all times.  Failure to comply with these rules will result in:

1. Verbal Warning
2. Behavior reflection and parent contact

3. Teacher detention and parent contact

4. Conference with student, teacher and school support teacher

5. Office referral
	Positive Rewards

Mustangs:

Students will be given “Mustang” cards when they are behaving appropriately and doing well in class, which they are able to spend in my classroom store as well as the school wide store.




	GRADING

Student grades are entered into a Pinnacle computer program at least once a week and you should check Pinnacle on a regular basis. You will be able to view the grades on-line for each term. You may also choose to set up automatic grade notifications through the Pinnacle system. In Pinnacle, X means work has been excused. (Does not help or hurt the student’s grade) The use of Z means that assigned work was not turned in (Z counts as 0%) The use of O means the student earned zero points on turned in work.



	Formative Assessment (used to diagnose student needs and guide instructional decisions)
	Summative Assessment (used to show student mastery of standards and serves as accountability)

	Types of these assessments include: warm-ups, classwork, homework, notebook checks, rough drafts of writing assignments, etc.

	Types of these assessments include: post-tests/assessments, quizzes, projects, performances, final drafts of writing assignments, portfolios, etc.)



	Formative Assessment Weight:

Homework- 10%

All other formatives- 40%
	Summative Assessment Weight:

Summative- 50%


	Homework
	Make-up Work
	Late Work

	Homework will be assigned on a regular basis and will represent 10% of the term grade. 
Vocabulary Homework:

Homework will consist of vocabulary practice 5 times per quarter (normally given on Monday and due on Thursday).  Students are expected to complete the worksheet, as well as study each night for their vocabulary quiz on Friday.  
Other Homework:

Other homework assignments might include daily vocabulary practice, final copies of writing pieces, reading novels for literature circles, and completing book/worksheet projects. 
It is the responsibility of the student to pace him/herself to have the work ready to turn in on time. 
	Regular school work missed due to an absence should be picked up on return to school. There is a specified area in my classroom for students to pick up this missed work that they need to complete. 
How many days to make-up?

 If students have been absent, they are given the number of days that they were absent to make up their work.  For example, if the student was absent for 3 days, upon their return to school, they will have 3 days to make up their work.

It is the student’s responsibility to gather their missing work from their class folder and complete it.
	When students do not complete assignments, they are excusing themselves from learning.  There are no excuses, so students will be given opportunities to complete/turn in late and missing assignments.

One day late – Student can complete and turn in the assignment and receive 80% credit.

Two days late – Student can complete and turn in the assignment and receive 70% credit.

Beyond two days late – Student can complete and turn in the assignment until the end of term and receive 50% credit.  If a student refuses to complete an assignment by the mid-term or the end of term they will not be given credit. 




Tutoring and Test Make-up

Times for tutoring and test make-up will be made available to students during ELT time.  Students who missed tests or quizzes will be signed up for an ELT time to do their make-up test.  Students struggling with a certain concept might also be signed up for some re-teaching.   Students can also request to come in for ELT if they feel as if they need more support.  
 Language Arts Supplies

Either (you only need one of the below 3 options) :
1. A folder with fasteners/brads in the center that will be divided into three sections.  The left-hand pocket will hold homework, the back pocket will hold extra paper, and the middle section will hold their notes and classwork.  
OR

2. A binder with three dividers (Classwork, homework, paper).

OR

3. A larger binder (can hold all your classes) but with a section for Language Arts that includes divided sections for classwork, homework, and clean paper.

These supplies will also be needed:

· Several sharpened pencils with erasers

· White notebook paper

· Blue or black ink pens 

· One box of tissues for the classroom if possible

I am truly looking forward to a successful year.  Thank you in advance for your effort and cooperation in working with me to make this the best year your child has ever had!!  If you have any questions or concerns throughout the year, please feel free to contact me by email at michael.taylor@fcps.org.
Sincerely, 
Michael Taylor

Email:  Michael.taylor@fcps.org
Phone:  240-236-4766

Weebly Site:  http://8thgradelanguageartstaylor.weebly.com


By signing, you are showing that you understand all of the rules and procedures and have read and discussed the eighth grade language arts letter.
_________________________________

Student Name (printed)

_________________________________       

    _________________________________

Student Signature                                             

    Parent/Guardian Signature
Questions, Comments, or Concerns?

____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________

Thanks for filling out this important contact information.
Name of Male Guardian/Father________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone (Daytime)__________________________   Cell Phone ______________________________

Email (please provide since I send out a weekly email with important information and updates) ________________________________________________________________________________
Name of Female Guardian/Mother____________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone (Daytime)__________________________   Cell Phone ______________________________

Email (please provide since I send out a weekly email with important information and updates) ________________________________________________________________________________
*If you would like to only receive weekly update emails to one address, please indicate that by putting a star next to that address.
MONOCACY MIDDLE SCHOOL


8th Grade Language Arts- Mr. Taylor








Please complete and return this sheet to Mr. Taylor by Friday, 8/29/14


This will be your students first homework grade for the year.








